August 31, 19754

Dear Bob, -

Receivdd your letter of inquiry about old collectors and especailly a
C. R. Root. While not complete I can shed some light on the matter,

First have to explain some of my own operatians. Started out originally
about 1930 on bottles. When prohibition -ended I soon ran out of shelf

space so started taking the labels off bottles and putting them in al-
bums . -

'Did not take me long to realize I was doiny thibgs the hard way so started
writing to brewerics all over the World askiny for labels. Some ', S, &,
breweries, rather than botherdding it themselves, enclosed requests from
other collectors they had received and sent them to me. Before you know

I had an exchange empire built dup that covered the Globe. 4s 1 went alona
I added other brew items and that is how my COllPCtlon T W,

The collector who made notes of who and when and any variance and attached

them to the seams of cans was J. K, schmidt of Cleveland, Ohio. oubt if he
- is still al¥ve as he was very sick when I last wrote him about 5 yaars agol
He did not answer my last letter.

I have enclosed 3 aamples of his small notes similiar to those you refer

to on cans So you can compare printine. These are “rom label collectors
Files, One is me, PAM is Paul &, Miller and Kim Martin is an Afustralian
label collector. I could find none from Root so he must have been a can
only evchange friend o Schmidts. ¥eep the stubs. 1 never heard of Root so
can supply no information about him. '

Paul NDaniels and myself bought out $“hmidt of Cleveland when he became §11_
and had to relocate in Texas. Daniels got the cans and I pot the labels. We
agreed on a criss-cross eschange of cans fgor labels. i/e Daniels tool the®
cans he needed and duplicates he gave to me and I did seme with the labels.
I think the dcal was 5 labels for one can. I left the stickers on the cans

I eot but do not recall any 2oot. NDaniels may be able to tell vou more on
that. This was my first laruepurchase of anything where cans were includs=d,
Had exchanged for years previously but do not recall who was first and it is
too -invleved for me to go thru my files to find out., I %eep a record of all
my deals and can tell you I last wrote to you in Oct., 1974 on one of =y
Musuem post cards., A lot of watur has gone over the dam since and also a lot
of cans. : '

Never could piece the entire story tosmether on the sale of Paul NDanieis
collection. Was several people and about the only thine concrets I can tell
is that I eventually pot hold of the ten million dupilcate labels NDanicls had
accumulated, 5till have them and thev stav with me. Labels were sort of my
Tirst love and am eliminating all other brew itemﬁ co that I can concentrate
once and “or all on my labels,

This is about the extent of any info T can cive. Sorrv but can tell nothing
con Naniels nresent setup, Joo Allls is dead, never heard of Root, Rames,
Conrodt. As' “Wally filbert who is in vour back vard. Jo: Veselsky mav be
able to shed some 1ight as ho eot some of Naniels stuff, ¥
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